
Jeffrey Thayer letter to MN-IA friends 
Dear friends, 

It is with a deep sadness that we send this note today regarding Dean Bruer. Some of you would have 
this word by now and we apologize for our delay in sending word. It’s been difficult to know what to 
do or say but we feel we should be in touch with you all. 

Many of you would know Dean Bruer because he grew up in Minnesota. Since his death, very 
disappointing evidence has arisen to verify that Dean was living an immoral, double life. This has 
already affected many and will likely have long term effects. Dean was a sexual predator and his 
victims include adults and minors. This is a very serious crime and we are very, very sorry. Please 
find attached the letter written by the workers in Oregon. 
This is devastating, hurtful, and disappointing. It’s taken us a while to process it because we are all 
reeling since hearing about it. We want to be transparent and open. We also want to encourage 
everyone to keep close to God and protect your faith. Proverbs 16.33 says, “The lot is cast into the 
lap; but the whole disposing thereof is of the Lord.” None of us could have known that Dean had this 
problem. However, it is so and we all must face it. It is “in our lap.” The disposing of this difficult and 
sad experience will be of the Lord and we want to wait on him and trust him to guide us through it. 

We are available to help in any way we can. 

With care and love, 

The Minnesota/Iowa workers 
 

Minnesota Crisis Hotline 866-223-1111 

 

https://wingsfortruth.info/2023/03/28/jeffrey-thayer-letter-to-mn-ia-friends/

